The Harbor Ridge Homeowner
A Publication of the Harbor Ridge Homeowners Association         SPRING 2011

[image: image2.jpg]Homeowner's Association

P.O. Box 25794
Federal Way, WA"98093

www.harborridge.info





What has been happening in your Harbor Ridge community?
Court Upholds CC&Rs

We all live in an area designated by the City of Tacoma as “view sensitive.”  Homes built in the Harbor Ridge plat are required by City code to meet specific standards, including height restrictions.  Our Covenants (CC&Rs), for the same reason, include specific restrictions limiting uncontrolled vegetation as well as limiting the planting of such things as hedges that block views, or of trees that might grow beyond twelve feet in height.

In 2010, following prolonged efforts over a span of many years to reach agreement on some minimum vegetation maintenance standards with a particular neighbor, nearby homeowners invoked authority granted by the Covenants, to take the matter to court.  The State Superior Court found for the plaintiff’s, and removal of the vegetation in question was ordered.  The homeowners association (HOA) participated in trying to reach pre-trial agreement in the dispute, but ultimately joined in the legal brief as a co-plaintiff because of the clear nature of the Covenant violations.

Although legal procedures may be used to exact enforcement, all homeowners’ interests are best served when neighbors work together to preserve view corridors.  This is largely being done through cooperative efforts.  Your homeowners association has become involved in the past and will do so in the future where individual cases warrant.  However, the initial and some key subsequent steps to resolve concerns are up to individual homeowners.  Recommended procedures to follow are outlined in a recently updated section of the HOA web site, titled “CC&R Enforcement Policy.”

Update on Neighborhood Block Party
 

For the last three summers, the Harbor Ridge Neighborhood has had a block party in conjunction with the National Night Out event.  The purposes have been to promote neighborhood safety and develop a sense of community.  Many people have worked to make it happen successfully and thank you to everyone.  The main person to thank is Mike Doran who spearheaded the event.  Some of the volunteers of note have been Nancy Neil, who created the flyers used for print and web site notification, Kevin Ikeda who organized and ran children’s games which were particularly fun, Doug and Jennifer Shook, who provided a Pierce County Sheriff’s car for demonstration and ice cream for summer night consumption, and singer and song writer Viren, who provided entertaining live music which was enjoyed by all.  There were other numerous volunteers, too numerous to list, who worked in various capacities to plan and complete the myriad activities necessary to make such an event happen.

 

The block parties were in partnership with our good neighbor, the Resurrection Lutheran Church.  Special thanks go to Pastor Kathleen Boyer-Visser for graciously offering the grounds and facilities of the church to host the event.  There were other volunteers at the church who contributed both time and effort, and to them we extend heartfelt thanks. It has become a fun event for everyone in the neighborhood and the members of the church.  

 

We are now entering an evaluation phase of this block party.  Discussion is centered on two basic issues: one, should we continue doing this, and if so, should it be done annually or maybe every two years?   Secondly, if we continue, should it continue to be conducted in affiliation with the National Night Out or be a solely neighborhood sponsored event.  If you would like to be involved in this discussion, please feel free to speak with any of the board members or Pastor Kathleen at the church.  Contact information is on the Harbor Ridge Homeowners Association web site, www.harborridge/info.

Dues Reminder for 2011–If you have not already done so, please mail your $35 annual dues payment to:



Harbor Ridge Homeowners Association

P.O. Box 25794

Federal Way WA 98093 – 2794
“Be Green” Option:  Members can provide us with their email addresses if they would like to have the periodic Newsletters sent to them by email, rather than mailed or delivered to their doorstep.  This saves us printing and mailing costs as well.  We have a growing list right now but would love to email newsletter to many more.  Please visit the website (www.harborridge.info/) and send us an email.
Harbor Ridge Website:  The Harbor Ridge Home Owners Association website is located at http://www.harborridge.info; it is a user friendly website available to Harbor Ridge residents 24/7.  It includes a front page menu selection with important information related to Harbor Ridge bylaws, architectural, CCR policies, newsletters and projects. It features an easy-to-use email system to contact board members or to request additional information on our community and board meeting records.

Resurrection Lutheran Church:  4301 Browns Pt. Blvd. NE, 253-927-3301
Super Saturday, May 21, 2011, starting at 8 a.m. - not just any Saturday!  

8 a.m. – 10 a.m.  FREE Breakfast
10 a.m. – 2 p.m.  Plant Sale


8 a.m. – 11 a.m.  Blood Drive
10 a.m. – 2 p.m.  Sewing


8 a.m. – 2 p.m.  Food Drive
10 a.m. – 1 p.m.  Master Gardener Clinic


8 a.m. – 2 p.m.  Four-Legged Food Drive
11 a.m. - 2 p.m.  Car Wash

10 a.m. – 2 p.m.  Pet Adoptions

Saturday, June 18, 2011, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. Parking Lot Sale - 
Spring cleaning?  We'll gladly accept gently used items or rent your own space. 
Drop off donation times:  June 16th, 10 am – 7 pm and June 17th, 1 pm – 8 pm.  Please visit our website, www.rlcnorpoint.net - click on the events tab. 
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